
APPROVED 
PROCEEDINGS OF THE OTTAWA COUNTY 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
JULY SESSION – WORK SESSION  

 
 

The Ottawa County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, July 11, 2006, at 
2:50 p.m. and was called to order by the Chair. 
 
Present at roll call:  Mrs. Kortman, Messrs. Kuyers, Swartout, Mrs. Ruiter, 
Messrs. Rinck, Rycenga, Schrotenboer, Disselkoen, Berghorst, Holtrop,  
Vander Kam.  (11) 
 
Work Session Items:
 
A. Community Mental Health Funding Report – Alan Vandenberg explained this 

came out of Strategic Planning.  This report should give a level of 
understanding of how CMH works. 

 
A CMH Funding Overview power point presentation was presented by June 
Hagan, Fiscal Services Director, Gerry Cyranowski, CMH Director, and Mark 
Knudsen, Planning & Grants Director. 
 

              James Holtrop left at 3:45 p.m. 
 
  Dennis Swartout and Joyce Kortman left at 4:05 p.m. 
 

The Chair withheld questions at this time.  Questions to be brought back to 
another Work Session. 
 
B. Local and State Efforts Regarding Phosphorus Fertilizer Regulations – Mark 

Knudsen updated the Board on the State and Local Phosphorus Regulations.  
The County does have the ability to adopt a Countywide Ordinance.  This 
issue to be brought up with local units to see where they stand.   

                          
Public Comments
 
Gerry Cyranowski thanked the Board for the opportunity to meet with them 
today. 
 
Janet Joiner, Ferrysburg, hopes the Board doesn’t put the phosphorus fertilizer 
issue on a long holding pattern.  Local merchants need to order supplies.   
 
Kay Nedderman, Grand Haven, handed out copies of educational materials from 
MSU Extension. 
 



B/C 06-179 Mr. Disselkoen moved to adjourn at 4:45 p.m.  The motion passed. 
 
  DANIEL C. KRUEGER, Clerk  ROGER RYCENGA, Chairman 
  Of the Board of Commissioners  Of the Board of Commissioners 
 


